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ALL DECKED OUT! Attendees at the March 2013 MTFCA Annual Business Meeting in Dallas, Tx. L to R starting in the back row: Dean Van
Doren, Mary Ann O’Brien, Bernice Young, Neil O’Brien, Allison Berglund, Sharon Dominguez, Paul Duncan, Mark Dominguez, Kirk Peterson,
Susan Peterson, Tom Miles. Front row L To R are Linda Riel, Marilyn Duncan, Cole Wedekind, Larry Azevedo, Lorna Azevedo, Fran Gurule,
& Cathy Miles. Larry’s Grandson, Cole, is proudly holding the Rosenthal trophy for Larry. (Where’s Betty Housholder?) See story on pg 4.

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the Model
T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is strongly en-
couraged, & available $35 per year which includes the Vintage
Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
www.tinlizziesofabq.com

MTFCA
119 W Main St

Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2013 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2013 Committee Contacts

President Dean Van Doren

(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net
Vice President  Kirk Peterson

(h) 505-438-2603
Susanandkirk@msn.com

Secretary Robbi Ross
(h) 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Treasurer Sharon Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Directors

Larry Azevedo
(h) 898-7700 (c) 410-1909
dribblebit@comcast.net

Julie Dilts
(h) 897-2011
jmcdilts@aol.com

Mark Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com

e

Welcome New Members!!!

The following are the new members who
Joined the Tin Lizzies in April:

Art & Shirley Gebeau
Rose Ross
Herbert & Pat Padgett

We are thrilled you joined our Club, & look
forward to seeing you at our meetings,
tours, breakfasts, or anytime you can join
In the fun!

Email Commitiee

Telephone Committee

Newsletter

Web Master

Librarian

Quartermaster

T N Vittles/
Refreshments

Program Coordinator Marilyn Duncan

Parliamentarian

Car Council

Historian

Tour Coordinator

Hospitality

Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Lorna Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Mark Wing 271-8912

msjbwing@msn.com

Mark & Sharon Dominguez 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net
Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com
John Hayne 294-4434
Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Dean Van Doren 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net
Bernice Young 294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

From the Editor: If you have something for
the Newsletter, please contact Lorna at 898-
7700 or email dribblebit@comcast.net.

Hospitality Corner by Bernice Young

Bernice sent out 2 cards in April. One for Jim McKinstry,
& one for Robert Seiglitz, who have both been under the
weather. If you know of anyone who is ill, or needs a

note of cheer, please let Bernice know at modeltdoc-
tor@centurylink.net, or call her on 294-7450.
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President’s Corner

UPCOMING EVENTS at a Glance

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

The warmer weather is finally here and we
are all looking forward to getting our cars
out and running.

Many are planning on joining the tour at the
end of May to Portales. | would like to take
a moment to thank Orlando & Melody for
taking this venture on. It sounds like a great
time to be had by all. Don’t miss out!

Mark your calendar -- Skip & Hedy Dunn are
getting plans finalized for Los Alamos in Aug.

Future planning -- As you all may have heard
or read about in our “newsletter” the “Tin
Lizzies” are hosting the MTFCA Annual Busi-
ness Meeting for 2014. Bernice handed out
some flyers and cruise booklets at our April
meeting, so if you did not get one, there are
a couple left that will be available at our
May meeting. As Bernice stated, now may
be a good time to start thinking about get-
ting your passport lined out.

| cannot stress enough what a great group of
“members” we have.....Our
“club” would not be the suc-
cess it is without all of you.

And as always, be safe when
venturing out and remem-
ber that if anyone has any
ideas for a small/quick/
impromptu gathering, put
something together or give
me a call with your idea.
Thanks, Dean

May 16-19...Tour to Portales area hosted by Orlando
& Melody Ortega. See pages 8-9 for more details.
May 19...NMCCC Albuquerque Museum Car Show
May 11...T'n Vittles...see page 5

May 23...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

June 1..T’n Vittles ...see page 5
June 27..Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

July 4...Annual Corrales Parade & Bar B Q.
July 13..T'n Vittles...see page 5
July 25...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Aug 3...T'n Vittles...see page 5

Aug (tba)...Rich Ford car show in Edgewood

Aug 8-11...Los Alamos Tour hosted by Skip & Hedy
Dunn. Details in June issue.

Aug 22..Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Sept 2013...State Fair Parade
Sept 14...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Sept 26...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Oct 2013...International Balloon Fiesta Car Show
Oct 12...T’n Vittles...see page 5
Oct 24...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Nov 9...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Nov 21...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Dec 2013...Corrales Christmas Parade & Party
Feb 24-28,2014...MTFCA Annual Business Meeting

Royal Caribbean 5 day Cruise from Ft Lauderdale,
Florida...details to follow

See Linda Riel if you need badges, shirts or caps. Also, if
you want a logo put on your T shirts, sweatshirts, polo
shirts, jackets, etc. 459-5897 or Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net
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MAY
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

Hector Montalvo 5-8 To:

Barbara Wright 5-10 Don & Medora Gaines 5-8

Ken Carpenter 5-11 Russell & Julie Dilts 5-10

Irene Sena 5-12 Tim & Amy O’Brien 5-18

Barbara Mitchell 5-18 Dave & Dannie King 5-25

Roger Burton 5-27

48th ANNUAL MTFCA BUSINESS MEETING...DALLAS, TX, March 22-24

19 Tin Lizzies traveled from NM to be a part of the 2013 MTFCA Business Meeting held in Dallas, Tx. The
meeting was hosted by the Dallas/Ft Worth chapter of the MTFCA (Lone Star T’s). We all had a great time!

We took a VIP tour of the Dallas Cowboy Football Stadium, ate lunch at the Trail Dust Steak House, & visited
the Tex Fire Museum. Sat evening we attended the awards banquet, & on Sun AM, we had breakfast & the

business meeting.
At the business meeting, we congratulated Larry Azevedo for winning the Rosenthal Award!
Here are a few interesting pictures of the attendees!

Dean Van Doren, Larry Azevedo, Cole Wedekind, & Fran Gurule & Sharon Dominguez trying

out for a spot on the Dallas Cheerleader
' SquadI No doubt, they are IN!!

“l“l“l

Tom Milés before their ties were cut off!!!
l
Mary Ann & Neil O’Brien sporting their fashion-
able Beanies at the banquet...lookin” good!!

Mark Dominguez in his Beanie Hat!
You can tell he really likes it!

.
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» [ Larry, with previous Rosenthal winners that g
attended the MTFCA meeting....including A B
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our own Tom Miles!
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Please take a look at the “T’n Vittles” and “Meeting Refreshments” lists. If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks

to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. If you have any questions, please do not

hesitate to get in touch with Linda.

Meeting Refreshments 2013

Date Provided By Provided By
Jan 24 Betty Housholder Julie Dilts Thanks!
Feb 28 President Vice President Thanks!
Mar 28 Mark & Susan Wing Stan & Janice Gauna Thanks!
April 25 Tom & Cathy Miles Thanks!
May 23 Vern & Pat Willan
June 27 Gerald Hash
July 25
Aug 22 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan
Sep 26 Fran Gurule Lorna & Larry Azevedo
Oct 24 Dean & Linda Irene Navarre

Guys With Pies (one wk early due to

Nov 21 Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)
December No Meeting No Meeting
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T n Vittles 2013

Date Hosted By Place
Jan 12 Mark & Sharon The Egg & I 6901 Menaul Blvd NE Thanks!
Feb 9 Mark & Susan Wing Golden Corral 5207 San Mateo Blvd NE Thanks!
Mar 9 Stan & Janice Gauna Hot Tamale 1520 Rio Rancho Blvd SE, Rio Rancho Thanks!
Apr 13 Tom & Cathy Miles Vic’s Daily Café 3600 Osuna NE Thanks!
May 11 Neil & Mary Ann O’Brien |8:30 AM at their home, 11320 Oakland Ave NE (Paseo del Norte
June 1 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) 6118 Edith NE
July 13 Bernice Young Mykono’s Café @ 5900 Eubank NE (Juan Tabo)
Aug 3 Ken & Kass Carpenter Kelly’s Brew Pub @ 3222 Central SE (Nob Hill District)
Sept 14 Bruce Daniel Jimmy'’s Café 7007 Jefferson NE (just N of Osuna)
Oct12 Dean & Linda TBA
Nov 9 Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep @ 2125 Louisiana NE (near [-40 & America’s Pkwy)

Dec

No Breakfast

No Breakfast
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MEETING MINUTES
TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE
APRIL25, 2013

The meeting was called to order by President Dean Van Doren at 7:02 PM. The pledge was said by all.
Dean welcomed new member Rose Ross. Refreshments tonight were hosted by Tom and Cathy Miles.

Tom Miles reported on the MTFCA standings from the last business meeting. Discussion was held about the online fo-
rum and policing it. It was decided not to police it but to ask people to be more civil and have pop-ups reminding peo-
ple to be civil, hoping the instigators will go away. Membership is down. Discussion was held about the lateness of the
Vintage Ford; Jay has stepped down as editor and Jennifer will take his place. The next MTFCA Business Meeting will be
coordinated by Bernice Young. The attendance was good at the meeting and Larry Azevedo won the Rosenthal Award.

Bernice Young reported that the next MTFCA Business Meeting will be a cruise in February 2014. We don’t have to do
anything but show up. The cruise will be 2/24-28, 2014 out of Ft Lauderdale & everyone makes their own reservations.
Taxes and port charges are not included in the published price. You need a passport or pass card. If as many as 10 peo-
ple fly from ABQ to Ft Lauderdale together we can get group rates on SW Airlines. She has folders on the front table.

Dean read birthdays & anniversaries for May. Robbi is no longer the newsletter editor & Lorna will finish out the year.
Thank you Robbi for a job well done. Dean then spoke about Larry Azevedo’s idea to have an inventory. Since so many
work parties are held at his place, Larry thinks that having an inventory of the most widely used parts in a separate bin
would facilitate repairs. If you need something you simple buy it out of inventory or replace it into inventory. Dean
said the treasury could support this at this time and we could use up to $1000 for parts. John Hayne suggested that we
buy in bulk for wholesale prices. Russell Dilts moved that we authorize Larry to spend $1000 as separate use in the
barn to be used as inventory and replaced when used. It was seconded by Betty Housholder and passed unanimously.

VP report — Kirk out of town, Sharon will do the raffle

Secretary — minutes approved from the last meeting without correction

Treasurer- Sharon has had dues from renewals and new members and written a check. New members are: Art and
Shirley Gebeau, Rose Ross and Herbert and Pat Padgett; renewing were Robert Hawk and Liz Scott.

Committee reports
Telephone — Let Linda know if need to be called.

Newsletter — Lorna called Orlando about the Portales tour, only a few have signed up for the hotel, she said there are
21 cars coming; appetizers can be brought into the hotel; more info about tour in newsletter; vintage clothes can be
worn for Sat. night & casual vintage clothes on Fri; there is an RV park in Portales or self contained RV’s can be parked
in the Ortegas’ driveway. Dean gave a report on RV parking saying that the University will allow some to park there.
Dean also said there are people coming from W. Tex to join us. There are 21 cars and 35 people going on tour.

Car Council — car show at museum this year is showcasing Corvettes and Pick ups. There is a $10 entry fee to show your
car but there an admission ticket to the museum included in your packet. Inside the museum will be a toy car show.
Military vehicles will also be on display this year.

Hospitality — Bernice said everyone was well. Don Souther said Jim McKinstry has broken ribs. Larry said that
Bob Sieglitz would not be coming on Saturday’s workday because his arthritis was bad.

Librarian no changes, books ready to check out.
Historian — Marilyn reported that Nancy Rodriguez has given her all she had now.

Quartermaster — all supplies are there
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Web Master — Mark has updated the web site with videos of the Christmas parade & Larry’s Rosenthal Award he has
updated work parties &T ‘n Vittles. He updated Word Press. There were a few glitches but seems to be working now.

T N'Vittles / Refreshments — Please let Linda know ASAP if there are changes, also she needs some refreshment dates
filled in. She also has some shirts and caps available.

State Fair — Still in September

Tom Miles reported on the April 13 breakfast at Vic’s Daily Café. There were 37 people & 9 T’s there. The food was
good with good service.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Portales Tour — Owner of Norman Petty Studio has a birthday while we are there. Someone should give her a ride.

7/4 Corrales parade is still on

Skip Dunn reported on the Los Alamos Tour. He handed out flyers from last year and said it will be close to what he
planned last year. The Black Hole is closed now. Thursday night will be a movie; Friday will tour to Santa Fe thru San
lldefonso with a stop to tour the Santa Fe Opera. The Opera is building a stretch Model T for a performance and is
need of a radiator shell, hood, tires and windshield. Saturday is the parade and rodeo with a cowboy dinner and con-
cert. Sunday will drive the Bandelier Loop — stopping at White Rock to visit Jim Stein’s old Texaco and soda bar.

John Hayne reported he is still working on the Mountainair Tour.

Larry announced that there are work days this Sat. & next. He stated he has time during the week if someone needs
help. He said Kirk bought his 1924 Coupe & they got it running. He talked about new members Herb and Pat Padgett
from Grants they will be bringing their 1909 T to the work day on May 4. It has some very interesting parts on it.

We took and break and reconvened at 8:11

NEW BUSINESS
Marilyn read a piece published in 1953 about a Model T

Betty has new spindles and gave a ride to visitors from Luxembourg.

Russell bought two straw skimmers that are too small. He thinks one is a 7 % the other is a 7. See him if interested.
Raffle winners tonight were: Skip Dunn, Don Souther, Vern Willan, Vernon Armstrong, Bernice Young and Bob Hawk.
Bob Ross said he has a neighbor that died and he was given many light bulbs — if anyone needs one call him.

Vaughn raised the question about whether or not we needed to make a pot of coffee for the meeting.

Larry asked if anyone was interested in the take-apart car for the fair. He needs 10 people to make it happen.

John Hayne says he needs an ignition switch for his 25-26 Speedster.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Robbi Ross
Secretary
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T’n Vittles & Work Day, April 13,2013

37 Tin Lizzies & 9 cars met at Vic’s Daily Café. We had a tasty meal & great company! After the meal, several
Lizzies went to the Azevedo’s for a Work Party. Bob Sieglitz brought his Green 1926 T pick up & Tom Miles
brought his 1926 Roadster. Tom & Kirk Peterson got it running..(2 stuck intake valves) Work was done on
these cars along with the rebuilding of the “front end” of Betty Housholder’s coupe.

We also had work days April 20, & April 27. Bruce Daniel now has a running 1926 Coupe , & Bob Sieglitz’s
car repair work is done. The extra work days were in preparation for the May 13 tour to Portales.

Cathy Miles, Bernice Young, & Susan Wing

at Vic’s Daily Café...waiting for food!

Betty Housholder & Mark Wing
working on Betty’s “Front End”!

o — = —_

Bruce Daniel driving home in his 1926 Coupe! YIPPEE!

Llano Estacado Tour at a Glance...May 16-19

For Reservations CALL...the Holiday Inn Express @ 1901 W 2nd St, Portales, 575-356-4723, ask
for the “Antique Car Club price” of $92.99 per night for a room with 2 Queen Beds!

We need a headcount ASAP, so let Lorna know if you plan to attend, & she will notify Orlando how many are coming
so he can print up enough itineraries.

Thursday... 6:00PM..Welcome party at hotel banquet room. Itineraries will be passed out, tour announcements
will be made, & we will have an interesting guest speaker. Bring appetizers & drinks of your choice to share with all.

7:30PM..Sunset drive to a local park (Sunset about 7:49PM)
Friday...6:30-ish AM..Breakfast at the hotel. Plan to leave between 7:30AM & 8:00AM.
We’ll head for Clovis, Grady , & Caprock for an unforgettable day!

Lunch at the Senior center in Grady. Over 60, cost is $2.00. Youngsters (under 60) pay $9.00. Bring proof of your
age! We will pay for meals individually, so NO monies will need to be collected for this tour.

Dinner at Portales restaurants, on your own.

Saturday...6:30-ish AM..Breakfast at the hotel. Plan to leave between 7:45AM & 8:00AM

Tour of Portales, ENMU Admin Bldg, & the Courthouse. Also, we’ll see a windmill collection & Blackwater Draw Site.
To Clovis & tour the Norman Petty Studio. After lunch, Clovis antique stores before heading back to Portales.
6:00PM Banquet at Vines Restaurant, downtown Portales. Wear Vintage , if you'd like! $18 ea (+ tax & tip)
Sunday...Breakfast whenever you fall out of bed, & head for home!

SEE FOLLOWING PAGE FOR MORE DETAILS......c.ccceenus
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Llano Estacado Spring Tour 2013....May 16-19, 2013

A few Highlight Activities of the Llano Estacado Tour

Thurs evening, after everyone has arrived &checked in, we will gather at the hotel’s banquet room for a meet & greet reception.
We'll have the opportunity to mingle, meet new and old friends, & enjoy light food & drinks. Tour announcements will be made,
we'll review the itinerary, & special guest & local resident, Dr. Tony Gennaro, biologist, author, & radio & TV personality will share
with us what we are to expect on our tour in regards to the “Llano Estacado,” High Plains area history & its landscape.

At about 7:30 pm, we'll drive our Model T’s to the City of Portales “walking trails” park, a short distance from the hotel. There, we
will experience an eastern New Mexico sunset. The park is of typical “llano” natural habitat, native grasses and yucca. There are
also a variety of trees that have been planted by City Park and Recreation. The horizon to the west offers a wonderful scene of the
setting sun. Estimated time for the sun to set is 7:49 pm.

If you enjoy flat, open space touring, Friday will fit the bill as our drive to Grady, NM and the Caprock offers the freedom of the
High Plains, long stretch of farm roads, views of wide open spaces of grasslands and farms. The population of Grady, NM, all 107
await in anticipation for us to arrive in their small community. We'll have the opportunity to meet the student body and commu-
nity citizens. This will be a special treat for this little community. We’ll also have lunch with them on our way back from the
Caprock.

A few examples for Saturday include the ENMU Admin. Bldg. Construction of this building was approved in 1929, but was delayed
due to the Stock Market crash & subsequent Great Depression. The building did break ground in 1931 and in 1934, with it only
partially built, opened its doors to the first year of students. The building was completed in 1936. The historic building of English
Tudor design houses beautiful New Deal art. A 1936 mural, tempera on plaster, titled “The 12" Chapter of Ecclesiastes” by painter
Lloyd Molan is painted on the 2" story stairway walls. This fabulous building is an excellent backdrop for photos of the T’s.

A unique stop along our tour is the Norman Petty Studio in Clovis. You step back in time as you enter the legendary recording stu-
dio that recorded music of Buddy Holly, Roy Orbison, Waylon Jennings, & the Fireballs, to name a few. Norman Petty & his wife, Vi,
were talented artists with such hits as “Mood Indingo”, & “Almost Paradise.” Norman was most recognized for his record produc-
ing talents & his famous studio. He helped artists produce major hits as “Sugar Shack”, “Bottle of Wine”, Everyday”, “Peggy Sue”,
“That’ll Be the Day”, & many others. The studio has been preserved & cared for exactly the way it was in the days of those early
Rock & Roll recordings. The original equipment including the microphones & recorders that Buddy Holly & others used are still

present. You may get to hear an original out take of Buddy Holly’s recordings. A wonderful historic Rock and Roll treat for all!

Time to shop! Clovis’ downtown has many interesting antique shops . We’ll drive our T’s on the brick paved streets along Main St.
as we check out what there is to offer. Who knows, maybe a nice vintage hat for the ladies, or a rusty old sign for the gentlemen.

There is a variety of eating establishments in both Portales and Clovis. Those include local café’s offering home cooking to restau-
rants that serve steaks and seafood. One establishment that is a “must stop” for tasting local beer is the Roosevelt Brewing Com-
pany and Public House in downtown Portales. We'll provide a list of area eateries for you to have as a reference. Of course, we'll
enjoy a nice dinner banquet at the “Vines Italian Restaurant” on Saturday evening. There will be a variety of entrees to choose
from and a special menu will be provided in advance for your selections.

The above mentioned are only a portion of the activities scheduled. Look over the itinerary for a listing of all activities and stops.
BRING...lots of bottled water, sunscreen, hats, light jacket , cameras, & neck coolers (if you've got them).
Don’t forget to bring something for the welcome party, ie appetizer & drinks of your choice to share!
Trailer parking will be provided at the University, if needed.

There may be a video made of our tour, so if you'd like to wear vintage on the tour, please do.

Folks will join us from the Amarillo, Texas, area! ............... THIS WILL BE A FABULOUS TOUR...DON’T MISS OUT!!!
|



Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Ghe Gnehantment Hyer

ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at

The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW

7:00 PM on the

4th Thursday

of each month,

unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is May
23rd

COME JOIN

THE FUN !



